
         Airport Commission 

         August 14, 2019 

         9:00 a.m. 

 

     The Atlantic Airport Commission met in regular session with Chairman Bill Welter 

presiding.  Members present were:  Keith Harlan and Mark Smith.  Absent:  Mike 

Henningsen and Carrol Trewet.  Also present was City Council Member Linda Hartkopf, 

Tim Teig from Snyder and Associates, and Airport Manager Barry Reid. 

     

      Motion by Halan, second by Smith, to approve the agenda.  All ayes; passed. 

 

      Motion by Harlan, second by Smith, to approve the minutes of the July 10, 2019 

meeting as presented.  All ayes; passed. 

 

      Motion by Smith, second by Harlan, to approve the bills totaling $5,976.56.  All ayes; 

passed. 

 

     Tim Teig stated PCS will move in to start the replacement of the panels on the apron 

and the added concrete near the T-Hangar.  Also they will be replacing the damaged areas 

in the parking and drive.  Representatives from the FAA and I-DOT were on site to 

review the airport facility.  The FAA representatives indicated there would be funding for 

the maintenance improvements to the asphalt runway and replacement of the edge lights 

and approach aids lighting with an estimated total cost of $2.2 million with the local 

match being 10%.  In addition, it has been indicated by the DOT representatives that the 

GAVI grant will be approved for the renovation of the Walnut Grove hangar.  Future 

projects also include an additional T-Hangar and taxiway extension whereby grant 

applications would be required next round. 

 

     Barry Reid reported he made more calls to surrounding airports and they only pay 

taxes on farm ground.  He will send out letters to people who use Atlantic’s airport 

during spraying season to inform them of recent changes to allow seasonal sprayers on a 

first come, first served basis on the west side of the airport property as there is limited 

space available.   

 

    There was discussion on issues with a tenant.  Bill Welter was directed to notify the 

city’s attorney regarding drafting eviction papers.   

 

    Motion by Smith, second by Harlan, to change the locks on the city hangar.  All ayes; 

passed. 

 

     The next regular meeting will be Wednesday, September 11, 2019 at 9:00 a.m. at the 

Airport. 

     

     Motion by Harlan, second by Smith, to adjourn at 9:22 a.m.  All ayes; passed. 

 

 

            

      Chairman 

Attest:       

          Acting Secretary 


